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COMMUNITY ADVISORY NETWORK DEVELOPING ONSLOW

MINUTES

August 2, 2013
The Community Advisory Network Developing Onslow (CAN-DO) met at the Northwoods United Methodist Church on August 2, 2013. The meeting was called to order at 8:10 a.m. by CAN-DO Co-Chair Kristi Pitchford.  Those in attendance were: Amelia Grissett, Brian Fike, Catherine Griffin, Christa Gunderson, Christy O’Daniel, Collis Niro, Cynthia Figueroa, Dan Joy, Gail Taylor, James Ross, Jason Klein, Jennifer Colley, Junie Christian, Karol Davis, Kathleen Holbrook, Kelley Hamilton, Kristi Pitchford, Linda Graham, Pamela Brown, Sarah McWhirter, Susan Pridgen, Theo McClammy, and William Keller.
Guests included Arthur Miller and Beverly Jackson, both from House of Refuge, Ursulla Ingram, with Tri-County Crusaders and Mike Fresia with DAV.

Excused Absences were received from Craig Wagner, Donna Grady, Harold Dunlop, Peggy Bayless, Rick Moser, Tim Parkhurst, and Wendy Monroe.

INTRODUCTIONS

Introductions of members and guests were made. Susan Pridgen was formally introduced as the new Solutions for Stability Coordinator for the United Way and Brian Fike was introduced as the new Housing Coordinator for CoastalCare.
REVIEW & APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF JUNE 7, 2013

Junie Christian made the motion to approve the June minutes. Cynthia Figueroa seconded the motion. The motion was carried unopposed. CAN-DO did not meet during the month of July due to the holiday.
EMERGENCY SOLUTIONS GRANT APPLICATIONS
CAN-DO, as the local Balance of State organization is required to review and approve all local grant applications seeking state and federal homeless monies.  The ESG Rapid Re-Housing grant for 2013-2014 is due August 21, 2013. The ESG grant currently funds housing programs at Onslow Community Outreach (OCO) and the United Way. Both agencies had new grant proposals that were discussed and voted upon today by membership.

Theo McClammy, OCO Executive Director, began by discussing the emergency shelter services provided by OCO. He then presented information on OCO’s ESG program. He stated that last year, there was just over $80,000.00 in ESG monies available to Onslow County.  OCO initially wanted to apply for emergency shelter monies but was found to be ineligible due to inaccurate data logged into CHIN (Carolina Homeless Information Network) which did not correctly identify their agency’s need for shelter money. This affected OCO revenues so he had to step outside of his comfort zone and apply for ESG Rapid Re-Housing monies instead. OCO requested and received half of the available money, 
approximately $40,000.00, to fund the Vet STAR Program. This program was designated to assist 20 homeless veterans staying in the shelter with direct assistance and case management. Theo stated that the implementation of OCO’s ESG Program was delayed due to receiving late state contracts that caused OCO to be unable to identify sufficient numbers of eligible veterans. As a result of not having being able to identify enough veterans, OCO decided to incorporate single civilians into their program with the intent to expend the funds while not competing with the United Way’s Solutions for Stability Program which serves families as opposed to individuals.

Kristi Pitchford clarified that while the contracts were indeed delayed by the state, OCO and the Solutions for Stability program were notified the first week of December of 2012, and advised that they could start providing services.  As this is a reimbursement type grant, it did not affect service provision. 

Theo stated that at the current time, OCO has served 10 clients and expended $7,000.00 of the $40,000.00 awarded to them. They have 4 more clients waiting in the wings and as the current grant has been extended through December 2013 due to the initial delays, plan to serve a total of 15-20 clients.

Theo stated that OCO plans to reapply for the same grant for 2013-2014 and is requesting $27,900 of the available $54,622.00 in ESG funds. OCO plans to serve 15 clients with that amount.

Sarah McWhirter then provided an update on the Solutions for Stability Program which is currently assisting 13 families (comprising 48 individuals to include 31 children). Twelve of those families are now permanently housed. Case Management is provided for 6 months afterwards.  The program will exceed its goal of assisting 15-20 families and will spend all of the allotted ESG monies (the Solutions for Stability Program was awarded just over $46,000.00 last year. Of the total award, just $1600.00 went toward administrative costs).  The average turnaround time for applying to the program and becoming housed is just 4 weeks and client/program success is measured at the time of intake, at 3 months, and again at 6 months. The measurement tools rate client status across 23 dimensions (see attached sheet).

Junie Christian, Executive Director of the Onslow Women’s Center, talked about 2 families staying at his shelter who were housed via the Solutions for Stability Program. One family was military and the other civilian.  Without the program, they would have been forced to return to their abusers due to the lack of resources that exist without the program.

Jennifer Colley, School Social Worker for Onslow County Schools, talked about the more than 400 school-aged children who are designated homeless each year. The Solutions for Stability Program has had a significant impact on these families. Not all of the families are victims of abuse but rather have suffered other hardships. This program can provide much needed stability to children and prevent associated generational effects.

Sarah McWhirter stated that the United Way plans to reapply for the same program for 2013-2014. The Solutions for Stability Program is requesting the entire amount of ESG funds available: $54,622.00. 

Kristi Pitchford explained that CAN-DO membership needed to vote on the two ESG proposals. OCO is requesting $27,900.00 and Solutions for Stability is requesting the entire amount available so the vote will be all or nothing. Kristi clarified with Theo that the OCO’s request was for Rapid Re-Housing monies only and would not affect emergency shelter services.  However, in order for the Solutions for Stability Program to maintain its current level of efficiency and effectiveness, it will need the entire amount of available ESG funds.  Kathleen Holbrook explained that voting members would be given a paddle to hold up to designate their vote. Employees, board members, and interns of each of the requesting organizations are ineligible to vote. 

It is necessary to fully fund the Solutions for Stability Program to keep the momentum going. It is not possible to split the ESG monies this year as the funds are limited. Kristi Pitchford reiterated that CAN-DO is committed to lending support to all partner agencies/organizations whenever possible; however, with this particular pot of funds, as they are limited, the Solutions for Stability program must be a priority. Kathleen Holbrook added that veterans are not excluded from the Solutions for Stability Program; rather they are served if part of a family unit.  Junie Christian asked if the homeless families staying at the OCO shelter could be served by the Solutions for Stability Program. Sarah McWhirter stated that the OCO families would be eligible as they are literally homeless. Catherine Griffin admitted that she had not referred any of the families staying at OCO as she heard the referral application for the Solutions for Stability Program was cumbersome.
Dan Joy explained that when the homeless coalition was formed several years ago, it was composed of a bunch of caring, concerned individuals from the community but the group did not accomplish anything until they formalized under the umbrella of the United Way and developed a strategic plan that prioritized assisting families rather than chronically homeless individuals. Collis Niro agreed, stating that assisting families became the mission of CAN-DO and that if we did not fully fund Solutions for Stability at this point, we would go back to Square One.  Bill Keller agreed and stated that CAN-DO has provided the necessary structure to keep the motor running and that we do not want to falter now by not funding the Solutions for Stability program. 

Dan Joy made the motion to fully fund the Solutions for Stability program. This motion was quickly seconded by Karol Davis. Those in favor were: Amelia Grissett, Christa Gunderson, Collis Niro, Cynthia Figueroa, Dan Joy, James Ross, Jason Klein, Jennifer Colley, Karol Davis, Kathleen Holbrook, Kelley Hamilton, and Pamela Brown. Gail Taylor and Linda Graham were opposed.  The motion carried by majority. Catherine Griffin, Christy O’Daniel, Kristi Pitchford, Sarah McWhirter, Susan Pridgen, Theo McClammy and William Keller were ineligible to vote based upon holding a vested interest in the organizations with which they are affiliated. Junie Christian and Brian Fike were ineligible to vote based upon CAN-DO’s membership requirements.

Kelley Hamilton suggested that we have a presentation on the Balance of State at a future meeting to provide an overview and a reminder of the responsibilities involved. 
HOUSE OF REFUGE

Beverly Jackson and Pastor Arthur Miller advised CAN-DO that they established a Safe House for domestic violence victims in a residential neighborhood. Women and children are welcome to stay for up to 6 months. They exchanged information with team members.
TRI-COUNTY CRUSADERS
Karol Davis gave a presentation on her new non-profit organization which is a re-entry program for former offenders of all types of crimes.  The program places an emphasis on sports and community-based programs; in fact, Karol started her own football team which is based out of Jones County at the current time. Tri-County Crusaders assists with employment, interview clothing and mentoring, life skills, as well as positive motivation for both veterans and civilians. Funding is received through the proceeds from the football team as well as donations. A football schedule was distributed to members and Karol requested support from CAN-DO.  Tri-County Crusaders operates in partnership with NABVETS #0069. Karol’s office is located at 99 Village Drive, Suite #12, Jacksonville NC 28546 or she can be reached at 910-207-0045 (office) or 910-358-0578 (cell).
UPDATES
ONSLOW COUNTY SCHOOLS: As school is not in session for the summer, there were no updates from Jennifer Colley at this time.
SHELTER PLUS CARE: Brian Fike is now the Point of Contact for this program through CoastalCare.  Brian reported that they have no openings in the program at the current time, however, that could change in the near future. Brian can be reached at 910-459-4815 or Brian.fike@coastalcarenc.org should there be any questions. 
MEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS

Cynthia Figueroa announced that Jacksonville’s National Night Out will be held on August 6th and that the Onslow Hispanic Latino Association (OHLA) is having a celebration at Riverwalk Park on October 5th. 

There being no further business, CAN-DO adjourned at 9:58 am. 
CAN-DO will meet next on Friday, September 6, 2013.
Respectfully submitted, Kelley Hamilton, CAN-DO Secretary
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